
 
 
 

August 19, 2025 

 

 

Dear Mr. Scott Cohen, Nassau Retirees Legal Fund Members, and Nassau County Retirees,  

 

I appreciate you contacting my office regarding CSEA and the health benefits of the Nassau 

County Retirees. I want to sincerely thank you for your years of service and dedication to Nassau 

County. Our County is stronger because of the foundation so many of you laid. I look forward to 

continuing to build a strong relationship and supporting the important efforts of your 

membership. 

 

I am deeply aware of your concerns and your fight to protect the health benefits you worked for, 

paid for, and were promised. Public service employees often accept lower-paying jobs in 

exchange for the security of contractual pension and health benefits in retirement. Public 

employers must honor these commitments, especially when they are embedded in Collective 

Bargaining Agreements (CBAs).  

 

Safeguarding retirees’ access to affordable, reliable healthcare is a top priority for me. As long as 

the Empire State Plan remains available, I will use my voice to advocate for preserving this 

option for Nassau retirees. At a time when everyday costs are rising, you should not have to 

worry about whether you can afford basic healthcare.  

 

I also stand with you in affirming the following:  

• Because the law prohibits unions from representing both retirees and active employees 

simultaneously, retirees could not have been included in the 2023 Memorandum of 

Understanding negotiated between the County and the union representing active 

employees.  

• The CBA in effect at the time of your retirement governs your rights in retirement. That 

agreement promised County-paid health insurance for life with benefits that cannot be 

diminished.  

• The Federal Government defines a “benefit” as the healthcare items or services covered 

under a health insurance plan. Retirees are entitled to fully paid health insurance for life, 

with benefits at least as comprehensive as those offered by the NYSHIP Empire Plan.  

 

I strongly urge the County Executive to stand with retirees, who are among the most financially 

vulnerable members of our community, by publicly committing to protect the benefits they were 

promised and by leaving retirees’ health coverage untouched. Thank you again for your service 

to Nassau County. Please know that I will continue to stand with you and advocate on your 

behalf.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

    

Scott M. Davis  

Nassau County Legislator, District 1 


